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Mr. Huber,

Honorable Governor Dunleavy recently visited Homer to attend the Alaska State Home Builders Association
conference but he &so was able to share some of his time with Homer Mayor Ken Castner, Port and Harbor
Advisory Commission Chair Steve Zimmerman, and myself to discuss the City of Homer’s Large Vessel
Harbor Expansion Project. During our meeting, the Governor recommended we continue our conversation
with you as our next point of contact.

Brief background information: the Large Vessel Harbor Expansion Project is a regional economic
development initiative that will allow vessels up to 250 feet in Length safe moorage in Alaskan waters. The
outcome will be hundreds of thousands of dollars in savings for large vessel owners that currently have to
moor their boats elsewhere while letting Alaska keep more dollars in-state. Industries that have so far
expressed interest in having central gulf region operations include oil and gas, commercial fishing,
commercial transportation, research, enforcement, and adventure cruise ships. Homer’s large vessel harbor
will also provide safe moorage for the US Coast Guard, and result in high paying jobs forAlaska marine
tradesmen since vessels could now be worked on and in Alaska instead of Washington.

The State of Alaska has long been a partner with the City of Homer in the Large Vessel Harbor Expansion
Project. In 2007, a General Investigation Study for the new harbor was initiated with funding shared 25%
City, 25% State through the Alaska Department of Transportation (ADOT), and 50% Army Corps (see
attached agreement). In 2009, this study was shelved due to project cost and demand however there is
good news to share. The US Army Corps Planning Assistance to States (PAS) grant completed this year has
determined variables like cost and demand have significantly improved, making this a feasible project.
During their upcoming budget cycle, the Corps will be recommending funding to reinitiate the General
Investigation Study. The Study will be a three year commitment with a total cost of $3 million dollars.

The City of Homer is asking for the State of Alaska to continue our longstanding partnership in this
transportation project by contributing a 25% match over 3 years, totaling $750,000. ADOT staff in the
Central Region Planning office have recommended cruise ship passenger vessel tax dollars as the State’s
funding source for this match.
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Given the positive momentum behind this project, I would appreciate any opportunity to further discuss the

Large Vessel Harbor Expansion Project with you and the Governor as soon as possible. It would be a

significant accomplishment to line out potential next steps to initiate the General Investigation Study with

ADOT and reaffirm the City’s important partnership with the State regarding this endeavor.

Thank you for your time and attention.

Best regards,

Katie Koester
Homer City Manager

Enc:

2007 MOA between ADOT and City of Homer for Payment of Matching Funds for Homer Harbor

Feasibility Study

2020-2025 Capital Improvement Plan, New Large Vessel Moorage Facility















Contact Mayor Ken Castner or Katie Koester, City Manager at 235-8121

City of Homer Capital Improvement Plan • 2020 – 2025


